Okehampton Town Council

Full Council Meeting 11" December 2023
Meeting Report

Date: 4™ December 2023

Name: Emma James

10. Committees, Working Groups and Council Representative Roles - To resolve the
Committees, Working Groups and other roles Clir Richards be appointed to.

Committees Membership Numbers
Parks 11

Planning 9

P&R 10

Property 7

Recommended that Clir Richards is appointed to the Planning and Property Committees.

12.2 West Devon Borough Council Corporate Strategy Consultation — To consider a
response to the consultation which closes on 15" January 2024.

The two relevant documents (A Plan for West Devon and Thematic Delivery Plan) can be found
through the following link:

https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-07/Thematic%20Delivery%20Plan%20-
2%20September%202021.pdf

13. Business Improvement District (BID) — To consider an update including a detailed timeline
and the provisions of workshops

A letter is due to be sent out shortly to businesses updating them on the process so far and inviting
them to a workshop in early 2024. A timetable for the process up to the Ballot stage has been
provided as follows:


https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-07/Thematic%20Delivery%20Plan%20-%20September%202021.pdf
https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-07/Thematic%20Delivery%20Plan%20-%20September%202021.pdf

Okehampton BID ballot timetable

Week commencing

Primary activity

20 November 2023

Steering Group

Invite letter wording agreed, desk research ta

2T November 2023

populate ballot spreadsheet and 1-1 calls with

04 December 2023

Prezent to Regen board! Agree steering
group members

11 December 2023

Before smas would be great

18 December 2023

Irvite to worshops sent out

25 December 2023

wmas and Mew Year

01 January 2024

08 January 2024

Follow up on workshop inwites, further work an

15 January 2024

ballat list

23 January 2024

30 January 2024

Warkshops TEC

05 February 2024

Warkshops TEC

12 February 2024

13 February 2024

Steering Group to finalize services, area, rules

Sli=

26 February 2024

04 March 2024

1 March 2024

Matification to Secretary of State

18 March 2024

25 March 2024

Ballot preparation [including Operating

01 April 2024 Agreement, baselines, ballat procezzes, lewy
08 April 2024 collection processes, voting lists etc)

15 April 2024

22 Bpril 2024

06 May 2024

13 May 2024 Finalize draft Propozal

20 May 2024 Steering Group to sign-off Propaosal

2T May 2024 Half term hols

03 June 2024

Tuesday dth June

brmal letter of request to LA with final BID propasal

Yednesday Sth June

Maotice of ballat [izsue of business plan]

10 June 2024

Ballot preparation!launch event [if any)

17 June 2024

Ballot Papers lssued

Friday 215t June Firzt daw of ballot
24 June 2024 Eallat

01 July 2024 Eallot

08 July 2024 Ballot

15 July 2024 Eallot

22 July 2024 Final week of ballot

Thursday 18th July

Final dayv of ballot

Friday 13th July

Declaration

Presume meet after the
declaration on 19tk




14. Okehampton Community Hospital — To consider correspondence received from the North
and East Devon NHS Locality Director and resolve action to be taken.

Dear Emma,
| hope this email finds you well.

Further to our meeting on 4% Qctober, | am writing to update you on further developments in connection with Okehampton Community
Hospital.

Yesterday, NHS Devon'’s Finance and Performance Committee gave approval to begin the process of surrendering the vacant ward at
Okehampton Community Hospital.

As you know, the NHS in Devon faces significant financial challenges. In 2023/24, the forecast deficit for the county as a whole is £42.3
million, which includes a £212 million savings plan. Furthermore, as shown by our December Board papers, at this point in the year, we
are £32.5 million adrift from where we expected to be against our plan.

We are seeking ways of saving money that do not affect NHS staff or NHS services and the former ward at Okehampton Community
Hospital has been empty and unused since 2017 It presents an opportunity for the local NHS to save more than £200,000 a year in rent
and other property charges.

The Finance and Performance Committee Chair's report, which includes mention of the decision on the ward, is due to be published as
part of our full Board agenda papers later today and so we are sharing the attached briefing with local partners.

As you know, in due course, we would like to widen our work with local partners to improve space utilisation in the rest of the hospital,
which is currently under-used, to get better value. This will be a medium-term piece of work and will involve community engagement to
explore local needs and ideas, and | know you would love to be involved and have been preparing to do so.

Briefing
Estates work at Okehampton

Community Hospital
November 2023

Overview

This briefing contains information about important estates rationalisation work the
local NHS i1s undertaking at Okehampton Community Hospital.

Background

The Devon NHS system has experienced significant financial challenges for many
years, consistently spending more money on health services than it has been given
to meet the needs of the 1.2 million people it serves.

This has contnbuted to Devon being placed in the highest segment (segment 4,

sometimes known as special measures or NOF4) of the NHS Oversight Framework
by MHS England.

This means Devon gets ‘intensive’ support from NHS England — which includes
additional reporting requirements and financial controls — with the aim of improving
its financial and operational performance.

In 2022/23, Devon's end of year position was a deficit of £46 2 million. In 2023/24 as
part of our joumey to achieving a balanced budget, the forecast deficit for the
county’s NHS system as a whole is £42.3 million, which includes a £212 million
savings plan. However, as shown by our December Board papers, at this point in the
year, we are £32 5 million adnft from where we expected to be against our plan.

We have established a system-wide programme of work to deliver the performance
and financial improvements needed to allow us to move out of NOF4.

Reducing the amount of money wasted on empty space

As you would expact, we are seeking ways of saving money that do not affect NHS
staff or NHS services.



The former ward at Okehampton Community Hospital has been empty and unused
since 2017 and presents an opportunity for the local NHS to save more than
£200,000 a year in rent and other property charges.

The beds were removed following full public consultation when new ways of looking
after people in the local community — often in their own home — were brought in and
they have been very successful.

The Your Future Care consultation ran from 7 October 2016 until 6 January 2017
and was led by the then-Northemn, Eastem and Westem Devon Clinical
Commissioning Group (CCG). It focussed on proposals to provide more care and
support for elderly and frail people at home and in the community. The aim was to
prevent unnecessary admissions to hospital and, if patients need to go to hospital, to
get home as quickly as possible, improving their chances of a better recovery.

Throughout the consultation penod, the CCG attended over 70 events and public
meetings. More than 2,000 people attended these events and discussed the
proposals. 1,552 responses to the survey were received, in addition to more than
650 letters and emails.

Separately, ownership of Okehampton Community Hospital transferred from the
then-Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust to NHS Property Services in 2016 when
the community services contract moved from NDHT to the then-Royal Devon and
Exeter NHS Foundation Trust.

NHS Property Services charges market rent and other property costs on empty
space in its bulldings. Where there is no tenant, these “void costs’ are paid by the
integrated care board, in this case NHS Devon.

Since the Your Future Care consultation, vacant space at the hospital, including the
empty ward and linked office space, has cost the NHS in Devon around £1 million —
poor use of taxpayers' money. The ward has been fully decommissioned, with
utilites disconnected to reduce service charges.

Working with health and care partners

We have been working with local health — NHS and primary care — partners on what
to do with the ward and so far no viable schemes have emerged. With all partners
who have expressed an interest in occupying the space, we have been dear that
any proposal would need be viable financially, which means being able to cover the
cost of bnnging the building back up to useable standard, reconfigunng it and then
paying the annual rent and service costs. We estimate that the cost of bnnging it
back into a usable condition would be significant.

Generally, hospital builldings need to be built and maintained to a higher standard
than normal commercial buildings, which means they can be comparatively
expensive to occupy.

Meanwhile, space in the rest of the hospital, although tenanted, is significanthy
under-utilised.



Current position

Faced with ongoing stark financial challenges, we have started the process of
surrendering this space so we can save the money being wasted.

On 28 November, we took a decision which effectively means we are in the process
of handing the former ward area — made up of the empty ward, associated link
cormdors and ancillary space — back to the owner of the building, NHS Property
Services.

Based on local discussions and our expenience, we do not anticipate that local
voluntary, community and social enterpnise organisations would be able to take on

the ward space. Although we have begun the hand back process with NHS Property
Services, we will be talking to local organisations fo confirm they are not able to take

on the space and we would always be happy to consider any viable proposals
emerging from this work.

In addition to this, in due course, we would like to widen our work with local partners
to iImprove space utihsation in the rest of the hospital to get better value. This will be

a medium-term piece of work and will involve community engagement to explore
local needs and ideas. Again, any changes will need to be fully costed.

Our December board papers, published today (29 November) confirm the decision of
our Finance and Performance Committee to surrender the empty ward space. We
are therefore sharing this news with local stakeholders and the community.

There is no proposal change to any NHS services as part of the surrender of
the ward area.

Next steps

The current position is that negotiations with NHSPS continue on what will happen
next as the hand back process is not straightforward. If NHS Property Services
accept the hand back, it would be for NHS Property Services to determine what to do
with the building.

We have always been very happy to talk to prospective occupants of the empty ward
space Iif they have a financially viable scheme to take it on — and we remain so.

We will provide further information about the work to improve space utilisation in the
rest of the hospital in due course.

ENDS



